
Nathan Hale PTSA Meeting 
October 16, 2013 

 
Meeting brought to order at 6:34 pm by Joyce Drews.   
 
Attendance:  Joyce Drews, Laura Weaver, Genevieve Skowera, David Coyle (new Dean of Students), Diane 
Schumitsch,  Lori Palesse,  Mary Schmidt and Cindy Ray. 
 
Secretary Report September Minutes submitted by Gena Kraemer approved as is. 
 
Treasurer Report:  Mary Schmidt – see written report.  Made a motion to change Prom/Post Prom heading on the 
budget to Homecoming/Prom.  Lori Palesse seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  1st membership payment has 
to be in to WI PTA by November 1st.   
 
Council Report:  Laura Weaver--Looking for Reflections Chair for the district.  State still does not have an 
employee.  We need a council delegate for Nathan Hale.   
 
Membership:  Lori Palesse – Discussion about where the memberships went after last meeting.  Cindy Ray and 
Lori will be talking about that.  We have more memberships from teachers than last year.   
 
Craft Fair/Homecoming:  Diane Schumitsch—Homecoming was great but need a key so that we don’t need to 
keep finding Mr. Lesar every 15 min.  Everything is ready to go for craft fair.  We will need a new volunteer 
coordinator who will shadow next year.  Looking for teachers who are in charge of the school clubs.  Need to get 
letters to the students who help with the craft fair.  We have the permit, signs and banners are up.  Need a techie 
for next year someone who can advertise the craft fair all over the internet.  
 
Principal Report:  David Cole is in place of Mr. Lesar.  Asked for and was given the check for incentives that was 
approved last month.   
 
WKCE Testing Cindy Ray will be going back to Sam’s Club to talk to the manager to see if they can get price down 
to our budget amount.  There are 420 students testing this year.  Diane & Cindy are ready to go.   
 
Reflections – Information is online.  No chair from council. 
 
Old Business:   SEPTA wants to host meetings at local schools.  We will host February 18th and Joyce will get the 
permit for two rooms on the first floor. 
 
New Business:  Teacher Grants, we do not have any at this time.  David will push this month especially in the art 
department. 
 
Joyce is working on a website and has created an email address.   
 
 
  Meeting adjourned at 7:06 pm. 
 
Next Meeting is November 20th at 6:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
Gena Kraemer, Secretary 
Nathan Hale PTSA 


